
From: Hewitson, Annette
To: North Killingholme Power Project
Subject: EN010038 North Killingholme Power Project - Non Material Amendment
Date: 23 September 2020 11:53:47
Attachments: 200923 EN010038 EA representation to SoS re non-material amend North Killingholme Power Project.pdf

Dear Sir/Madam
Please find the attached comments in respect of the above.
Kind regards,
 
Annette Hewitson | Principal Planning Adviser
Lincolnshire & Northamptonshire Area
Environment Agency | Ceres House, Searby Road, Lincoln LN2 4DW

8 annette.hewitson@environment-agency.gov.uk
': 02030 254924
 

 
We have recently published new webpages for LPAs, developers and Neighbourhood Planning
Groups giving clarification on our planning consultation role. Please refer to this to check if we
can provide you with advice on your development proposals. For developments in areas at risk
of flooding, please refer to our new Flood Risk Assessment checklist.
 
We’re committed to providing excellent customer service and would appreciate your feedback.
Were you happy with the service you received today?

 
This message has been sent using TLS 1.2 Information in this message may be confidential
and may be legally privileged. If you have received this message by mistake, please notify
the sender immediately, delete it and do not copy it to anyone else. We have checked this
email and its attachments for viruses. But you should still check any attachment before
opening it. We may have to make this message and any reply to it public if asked to under
the Freedom of Information Act, Data Protection Act or for litigation. Email messages and
attachments sent to or from any Environment Agency address may also be accessed by
someone other than the sender or recipient, for business purposes.
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Ceres House, Searby Road, Lincoln, LN2 4DW  
Customer services line: 03708 506 506 
Email: LNplanning@environment-agency.gov.uk 
www.gov.uk/environment-agency 


Calls to 03 numbers cost no more than national rate calls to 
01 or 02 numbers and count towards any inclusive minutes 
in the same way. This applies to calls from any type of line 
including mobile. 


 


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Secretary of State 
c/o The Planning Inspectorate 
National Infrastructure 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol 
BS1 6PN 
 


 
 
Our ref: AN/2013/117045/02-L01 
Your ref: EN010038 
 
Date:  23 September 2020 
 
 


 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
470MWe capacity thermal generating power station - non material amendment 
application    
North Killingholme Power Project, North Killingholme       
 
We have received notice from the applicant, C.Gen Killingholme Limited, that an 
application for a non-material amended to the North Killingholme Power Project scheme 
has been submitted to the Secretary of State. 
 
We have reviewed the supporting documents to this application and are of the opinion 
that there are no likely significant effects on the environment (for matters that fall within 
our remit) arising from the proposed amendments.  Accordingly, we have no objection 
to the application. 
 
Information for the applicant 
Given that the site is located in an area of ‘high probability’ of flooding, we recommend 
that prior to construction the applicant reviews the flood risk data we hold, to ensure 
decisions factor in the latest available information. The Humber water levels are 
currently being reviewed/updated and are due for release towards the end of 2020. 
Whilst we do not envisage any significant change in predicted flood levels, we 
recommend that this data is used to check critical infrastructure construction levels 
when it is available. 
  
Should you require any additional information, or wish to discuss these matters further, 
please do not hesitate to contact me on the number below. 
  
Yours faithfully 
 
 
Annette Hewitson 
Principal Planning Adviser 
 
Direct dial 02030 254924 
Direct e-mail annette.hewitson@environment-agency.gov.uk 
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